## TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING October 17, 2017

**Selectmen Present**: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady, and Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

## Selectmen Absent:

Public: Sandy Boyce

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:26 pm.

FIRE DEPT: Dee Ford reported that hydrant was fixed at the pump house. After inspection by EJ Prescott it was determined that the valve was turned off. There was a question about what the \$1,200 for hydrant fees covered. This will need to be researched. The department has been relatively quiet with only two medical calls. Deanna Ford is the Health Officer for the Town of Hill. Please congratulate her when you see her. There is a concern about the oxygen and acetylene tanks outside Mr. Fouts' apartment house beside the Fire Station. The House in Haunted Hill has been inspected and is open for the public.

HIGHWAY DEPT: Al Brown reported that the 550 truck is still at Irwin Motors waiting for a new engine. Al stated that the 2013 International needs to be repaired. It has an oil leak. After further inspection from Reeds International it needs a new oil pan, two new springs, radiator, and fan shroud. The warranty has expired, so some of the work will be completed by the Highway Dept. Al was inquiring if there had been any updates on the Bunker Hill Bridge. The Selectmen stated that we have filed the application for State Bridge Aid Construction. Lisa will follow up with them.

Police Dept: No Report

**Town Clerk/Tax Collector:** Shelly Henry reported that she has not had any applicants for the Deputy Clerks position and is going to advertise in the newspaper. Shelly reported that the supervisors of the checklists are getting more involved in the processes. They just recently went a workshop in Concord.

**PUBLIC MEETING:** The sidewalk committee is holding their first meeting on October 31<sup>st</sup> in the Selectmen's office at 6:00pm.

Sandy Boyce asked about sealing the parking lot and remarking the lines in the spring. Lisa will check with Shelly Henry about the school portion. The Hill Village Bible Church is going to hold a vote to see if the congregation will approve the survey on the church. Keith Hemingway will do the survey and the plats. Sandy also mentioned that the lights in the Library need to be cleaned and bulbs changed. The town is going to look into getting a handyman to help with the small maintenance jobs in the town building.

Sandy Boyce submitted the Library's proposed budget to the selectmen.

## **BOARD BUSINESS:**

Lisa will be attending a training class on NH State Statues next week in Concord NH.

There was a question about how the sweep accounts would be affected when changing the town's bank account to a business account. Lisa Seymour will contact Julie from Franklin Savings Bank to discuss this issue.

The town has submitted the information to the DRA for the tax-rate. However, the town still needs the school portion before it is finalized.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis /

Mike Brady